RICHLAND WEEKLY BULLETIN

Vol. I. No. 24

May 26, 1944

Richland, Wash.

YOUTH OUTING MAY 29

NOTICE TO OPERATING EMPLOYES
RE TELEGRAMS AND PHONE CALLS

New Operating employees have experienced delay in receiving personal telegrams. Until such time as the Richland Western Union office is established on or about July 1, 1944, it is suggested that, wherever possible, communications be restricted to letters or airmail, addressed to you "General Delivery, Richland, Washington".

If it is necessary for you to receive

If it is necessary for you to receive telegrams or telephone calls, they should be sent in care of your Department Superintendent, who will see that you are contacted as promptly as possible.

The telegraph offices at Hanford, Kennewick and Pasco have been advised in cases where they cannot contact the addressee personally, to call Richland 353 between the hours of 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday through Saturday, and Richland 200 on Sundays and at night. Parties receiving the messages at these two points will do their utmost to see that the messages are delivered. If you are expecting a telegram, please contact these two phones during the hours mentioned and advise where you can be reached.

TIN CAN SALVAGE PICK-UP JUNE 1

Village residents are urged to cooperate in the tin can salvage campaign by placing all accumulated tin cans on their front porches for pick-up on June 1.

ay periods.

INTO CANADA

EASTERN STAR MEETS
THURSDAY, JUNE 1

The Richland Eastern Star will meet on Thursday, June 1, at 2:00 p.m. in the home of Mrs. R. L. Bailey, 379-L Torbett Street. All members of the Eastern Star are invited to attend.

ASPARAGUS SHOULD BE WASHED THOROUGHLY BEFORE EATING

Village residents who are picking asparagus in the cultivated fields of the Richland area are cautioned to wash all shoots thoroughly before cooking, as the asparagus fields have been sprayed to protect the plants against insects.

On next Monday evening, May 29, Richland Park will be the scene of a gala youth outing and Scout jamboree, sponsored by the Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts and Campfire Girls of Richland, in cooperation with the Community Activities division.

Games and field events for all young people of the Village from nine years of age through high school age will open the evening's program, with the competitions scheduled to start at 5:30 p.m.

Following the contests, which are to be divided according to age groups, an hour has been set aside from 7:30 to 8:30 p.m. during which all participants will eat their picnic suppers. Since it will not be possible to serve food at the gathering, all boys and girls have been asked to bring their own picnic suppers to be eaten in the park.

At 8:30 p.m. the various Boy Scout, Girl Scout, and Campfire Girl groups will stage their own campfire ceremonies at various points in the park. Richland parents, as well as all boys and girls of the Village, are urged to attend this colorful spectacle.

The Scout committees in charge have stressed the fact that the field events and games, while arranged by the Scout groups, are open to all Village young people, and it is hoped that a large group will be present for these contests and for the firelight ceremonies during the evening.

NATIONAL LUTHERAN COUNCIL TO HOLD MEMORIAL SUNDAY SERVICE IN PARK

A special Memorial Sunday Service will be held in Richland Park at 11:00 a.m. on May 28 under the auspices of the National Lutheran Council. During the service, immediate family relatives now in the service of our country will be remembered individually in prayer.

Rev. Frank Carlson of Chicago, who will be Lutheran pastor for the Richland and Hanford churches for a month preceding the arrival and installation of Rev. Milton Grimsrud, will deliver the message.

At the conclusion of the service all are invited to share the picnic dinner being planned by the Lutheran Women's Guild, of which Mrs. Ray Arnold is president.